The Minutes of

The Recreation Committee Meeting

held on 11th September 2017
A Recreation Committee meeting was held on Monday 11th September 2017 commencing with an inspection at New Street recreation ground at 1.30 pm.
The following members were present: -


Cllr. R. Benfield, Chairman


Cllr. Mrs. E. Coles


Cllr. Mrs. J. Graves


Cllr M Tysoe


Officer: The Town Clerk
1. Election of Chairman

Cllr. M. Tysoe proposed Cllr. R. Benfield be the Chairman for 2017/18.  Cllr. Mrs. J. Graves seconded the proposal.  A vote was taken of all in favour of the proposal.
2. Apologies for absence 
Apologies for absence had been received from Cllr. J. Kitcher-Jones, Cllr. Ms. N. Bradley, 

Cllr. D. Davidson, Cllr. A. Villars and Cllr. M. Walker.
3. Public Participation
No requests had been received. 

4. Declarations of interest – there were none to report.
5. Minutes of the meeting held on the 27th April 2017 – were confirmed and signed at the meeting.
6. Matters arising
Scout hut

The new Scout Hut was nearly complete.
Rubber paths 

The new rubber footpaths and safety surfacing had been installed.
Gateway for Rifle Club Area

Provision of a gateway from WODC’s site to the Rifle Club area had been discussed with an Officer from West Oxfordshire District Council.  The Town Council were waiting for a decision from WODC.
Sports Awards

A date for the Sports Awards for 2018 was to be arranged.  Mr. G. Beacham was to be invited to the next Recreation Committee meeting. 
Chipping Norton Swifts

The lease had been sent to Chipping Norton Swifts for signing.  The Clerk was to contact the Swifts to chase this up.
7. Inspection of three recreation sites
New Street

The weed spraying of the rubber footpaths had been undertaken.
The outdoor gym equipment was to have grease inserted into the appropriate places once a year.
Wicksteed were to be asked for a price to paint the recreation equipment next year so this could be incorporated into next year’s budget.
The committee noted that there was a bit of a dip underneath the rubber footpath just inside the gate of the under 7’s play area.  Play Safe surfacing were to be asked to have a look at this problem.
Two new slides, a new rocking skateboard and a tunnel were due to be installed in the near future at New Street recreation ground.
Four new cradle seats were to be installed on Tuesday 12th September 2017.
The supplier of the trampoline had been contacted regarding the condition of the trampoline net.
Two new rubbish bins had been ordered from WODC – a date to be installed was awaited.
A price for a new gate at the first entrance to New Street recreation ground was to be sought.

The gate leading into the under 7’s required a piece of metal adding to the bottom of the gate to stop any dogs getting into this area.

Top soil and grass seed was to be added under the two telephone points in the under 7’s and also on the two worn areas by the trampoline.

The committee discussed new signage for all entrances to all recreation grounds in the town.

The Chairman agreed to work on the wording agreed at the meeting and circulate before the Town Council meeting on Monday 18th September 2017.

Cornish Road 
The safety surfacing had been installed around the equipment as agreed.
One cradle seat was to be changed.
The bottom part of the basketball hoop was to be removed and the metal was to be smoothed down.

Two metal fence panels were to be removed from site and put behind the Guildhall.

Cotswold Crescent

The safety surfacing had been installed around the equipment as agreed.
The basketball backboard was to be painted.

8. Date of Next Meeting
The date of the next meeting had been arranged for Monday 27th November 2017 at 

7.15 pm in the Council Chamber, the Town Hall.
The meeting closed at 4.00 pm.

